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JOIN US AT THE MAINE FISHERMEN’S FORUM 
March 5 - 7, 2020 │ Samoset Resort, Rockport, ME 
MCCF will host TWO seminars on Friday, March 6  

FROM THE WHEELHOUSE  

We at Maine Center for Coastal Fisheries have great expectations for the coming year. We 

are a small, talented, and dedicated group, that is committed to helping sustain this way of 

life for the people that live, work, and recreate on Maine’s coast. The challenges are many, 

including environmental and demographic changes, interactions and conflicts between 

fisheries, and market forces, among others. This is a resilient place, and the ingenuity and 

hard work that is fundamental to our history here will continue to enable success and 

prosperity.   

 

There are plenty of opportunities for you to connect with the MCCF staff and learn more 

about the issues and get involved. We believe that your observations and sensibilities as you 

go about your own lives can contribute to the knowledge that will inform better and lasting 

policies and practices resulting in durable and sustainable communities. In this newsletter 

we highlight our work with fishing communities related to co-management and ecosystem 

science. An update on the Eastern Maine Skippers Program demonstrates how we are 

engaging with the future leaders in the fishing industry and we introduce you to our new 

Board Chairman, Jim Chesney, who has been a strong supporter and advisor to the Center 

for several years.  

 

Thank you for reading our newsletter and please stay in touch.  

 

Best wishes,   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paul Anderson  

Executive Director  Eastern Maine Skippers Program 
Poster Session 

1:00 pm - Rockport Room 

Maine Fishermen:  
Collecting Data Since 1607  

 2:45 pm - Golf Club Clubhouse 



The staff at MCCF will spend the coming months working to 

implement the next phase of community engagement in the 

region related to the Eastern Maine Coastal Current 

Collaborative (EM3C). A series of workshops will be held 

throughout the year in several locations along the coast in 

Hancock and Washington counties where we will be asking 

fishermen, community and business leaders, and others to 

share their observations, concerns and ideas about how we 

collectively can inform a more holistic, ecosystem-approach 

to managing our natural resources.    
 

The initiative is being lead by MCCF, in partnership with the state and federal scientists and 

policy makers who also see the need to inform future policy with local knowledge. The 

workshops will help us to understand local values, and the state of knowledge as we identify 

information gaps and develop a research and monitoring framework to fill those gaps. The 

series of workshops kicked-off in Milbridge last month and will include sessions in Ellsworth, 

Machias, and in the Cobscook Bay region. Findings gathered from these sessions will be 

shared at the next “State of the Science Conference” scheduled for 2021.  

COMMUNITY MEMBERS GATHER TO DISCUSS MARINE ECOSYSTEM 

DIGGING IN TO MAINE’S LEGISLATURE 
Maine’s Legislature begins its 129th session and Downeast Maine shellfish harvesters are 

making their voices heard on several bills that will affect their industry. The previous 

legislative session was dubbed by some as the “year of the intertidal,” with a number of 

proposed bills relating to these important fishing grounds. While last year, clam diggers felt 

caught off guard, in 2019 MCCF began convening shellfish harvesters and stakeholders from 

Penobscot to Lubec to help them be prepared for the coming legislative session.   
 

MCCF is convening the shellfish community in a process we call Community Fisheries Action 

Roundtable (CFAR). The work that happens in, and outside of these meetings is built on the 

values and knowledge of harvesters. One of their priorities is to stand united and be heard in 

Maine’s decision-making process, and it seems to be working. There are several bills being 

discussed this session, dealing with issues from the composition of the Maine Shellfish 

Advisory Council, to depuration laws that regulate out-of-town businesses’ ability to dig in 

closed areas that towns manage, but cannot, due to water quality issues.  
 

Maine’s House of Representatives has held hearings for one of these proposed bills and heard 

public testimony from several shellfish harvesters and stakeholders. MCCF does not advocate 

directly on legislative issues, but we help prepare our partners and stakeholders so that they 

can be active and credible participants in the democratic process. There are work sessions 

and more bills in this legislative session that our constituents are tracking and we’re here to 

help them prepare and have an effective voice.  



The Eastern Maine Skippers Program recently 

wrapped up the first half of the school year. Skipper 

students focused on safety and navigation training, 

while meeting with an array of industry experts. 

Highlights include:  

¶ Nine schools participated in a two-day cohort 

event, that included five fishermen who 

presented on various topics at Schoodic Institute. 

¶ Navigational training and boat handling  

on-location at Sumner Memorial High School. 

¶ The first "Wheelhouse Institute" kicked-off with Deer Isle-Stonington High School and 

George Stevens Academy participating in night-time vessel operation training.  

¶ Five schools traveled to Augusta where they met with state legislators and the 

Department of Marine Resources personnel.   

Skipper students will continue to dive deeper into their year-long projects, tackling 

community scale fisheries issues. The schedule for final presentations will be released soon.  

At MCCF’s December 2019 Annual Board of Directors 

Meeting, Jim Chesney was elected chair of the board. A 

life-long summer resident of Deer Isle, Jim resides in 

Ann Arbor, Michigan, with his wife Barbara. When they 

are not in Deer Isle they remain part of the community 

through their volunteer work and where they are 

members at the Deer Isle Sunset Congregational Church.  
  

Having enjoyed the waters of Penobscot Bay since his 

youth, Jim joined the board seven years ago because he 

wanted to support building a sustainable fishery for 

Penobscot Bay and Downeast Maine.   
 

“Jim has been a board member for several years and his support and knowledge of MCCF 

will ensure continuity in the board and excellence in our programs.” shares Paul Anderson, 

Executive Director.  
 

The idea of bringing policy-makers, scientists and fishermen together to build a more diverse 

and productive fishery resonated with Jim, who had spent his career teaching and practicing 

politics and public policy. His commitment of time and resources is based on his belief that 

MCCF is essential to a better future for our community and beyond.   

SKIPPERS RELISH HANDS-ON SAFETY TRAINING EXPERIENCES 

BOARD MEMBER SPOTLIGHT: JAMES “JIM” CHESNEY  
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SAFETY TRAINING FORUMS COMING TO DOWNEAST MAINE   
MCCF is excited to announce its “Commercial Fishing Safety Forums” for coastal communities in 

Hancock and Washington counties this spring. The two-day event will provide free safety training 

and occupational wellness education. Last fall, MCCF announced it was the recipient of the 2019 

Commercial Fishing Occupational Safety Research Cooperative Agreement and Training Project 

Grant Program – a two-year grant. This opportunity is funded by the Center for Disease Control, 

National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health, the United States Coast Guard, and MCCF. 

 

The four main objectives of this project includes: increased access to safety drill training, actual 

implementation of training drills aboard fishing vessels, as well as design and dissemination of best 

practices and safety products aimed at fishermen who work solely without a crew or deckhands. The 

forums will cover first aid training and treatment of short and long-term physical ergonomics. 

Owner-operators can take part in a discussion surrounding addiction and hiring practices. 

Participants will also have the opportunity to receive some of the appropriate certifications needed 

to fish in federal waters upon completion of trainings.  
 

Students in the Eastern Maine Skippers Program will have access to all trainings and resources. 
 

Specific locations and dates will be announced in the coming weeks. To learn more, please contact 

Tom Duym, Fisheries Education Specialist, at 207.367.2708 or at tduym@coastalfisheries.org.  


